Application for Vice-President of the Regional Chamber in the Congress:

Ladies and Gentlemen, dear friends!

Since March 2021, I have had the honor of serving as the Vice President of the Regional Chamber. During my tenure, I have had the opportunity to collaborate with dedicated individuals and witness the positive impact we can achieve when we work together. Our regions has faced numerous challenges in those years, but with our combined efforts, we have made significant progress in addressing them. Throughout

my term, in collaboration with Mr. Leen Verbeck, the President of the Regional Chamber and my colleagues VP, and in partnership with the dedicated team in the Secretariat, I have maintained a steadfast commitment to advancing the regional interests of the Congress and its members. My goal has always been to ensure the most effective representation possible.



As my term as Regional Chamber VP comes to a close, I am enthusiastic about continuing to contribute my expertise and experience in collaborating with the Congress. With this in mind, I am submitting my candidacy for the position of Vice-President of the Regional Chamber for the forthcoming years.

For a comprehensive overview of my current and past engagements and commitments, I invite you to peruse my curriculum vitae. Your support is greatly anticipated, and I extend my heartfelt gratitude for your confidence in me.

Sincerely,

Lia Montalti, Emilia-Romagna's Regional Councilor

Lis ON

23/10/2023